
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, M/S S3-13-15 
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850 CENTERS fur MEtJICARE & MEDICAID SERVICES 

Center for Medicaid, CIIlP and Survey & Certification (CMCS) 

Dr.Judy Ann Bigby, Secretary 
Executive Office of Health and Human Services 
State of Massachusetts 
One Ashburton Place 
Boston, MA 02108 

RE: TN 09-014 

Dear Dr. Bigby: 

SEP 2 8 2010 

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-A of your Medicaid State plan submitted 
under transmittal number (TN) 09-014. This amendment revises the methodology used to calculate 
payment rates for inpatient hospital services. Specifically, it modifies the acute inpatient hospital 
reimbursement methodology for hospital rate year (RY) 2010. In addition, it allows a one-time 
supplemental payment of $5 .9 million to qualified providers. 

We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), 1903(a) and 1923 of the Social Security Act and the implementing 
Federal regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C. With regard to the supplemental payments authorized 
through this SPA, we also wish to remind the State that, based on the timely claims filing 
requirements as described in section 1132 of the Social Security Act, supplemental payments for 
Medicaid services made subsequent to the year in which the services were provided are not a 
current quarter claim and can only be claimed as a prior period adjustment. Therefore, the prior 
period adjustment for the supplemental payment must occur within two years of the end of the 
quarter in which the regular Medicaid expenditure for the Medicaid service occurred. Under no 
circumstances the approval of this plan amendment grants authority to make any payment, 
including supplemental payments that violate section 1132 of the Social Security Act. We are 
pleased to inform you that Medicaid State plan amendment 09-014 is approved effective October 1, 2009. 
We are enclosing the CMS-179 and the amended plan pages. 

If you have any questions, please call Novena James-Hailey at (617) 565-1291. 

Sincerely, 

 
Director 
Center for Medicaid CHIP and Survey & Certification 
(CMSC) 












































































































